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Prague, April 8th, 1882

My dear Mr. Sander,

The pipes for the Telegraph man are 4 inches in diameter. 

If Jöst is leaving, I can send you Faust, he is the same man who was supposed to join you last year. He is still working for Platz in Erfurt. He will stay with you for a long time because here he has no chance of advancement. I wrote to you that he has only one fault, he is small in stature, but his handwriting is beautiful. I cannot understand why Jöst is staying in England for such a short time only. It may be that his brother wants him in Tetschen. He did not write to me, therefore I did not know that he was already working for you.

I enclose the lists of the orchids that died in Schönbrunn. If you don’t have the same any more, you can send them substitutes. You must enclose a certification with your shipment stating that there is no Phylloxera in your establishment. They should come via Vienna. If Vetter writes to you about substitutions, you can tell him that he can have the ones brought back by Roezl.

Baron Hruby tells me that Hübsch has returned and will arrive in …tomorrow with the Phalaenopsis and Cypripediums.

I have not heard yet if the plants you were going to send to Baron Hruby have arrived, if it has not happened yet I expect it to happen soon.

Yesterday I received an invitation to act as judge again at the exhibition in Vienna 21st to 24th April.

The Baron is happy with the list of orchid you sent him, but he already has 10 plants of Od. citrosmum and you included them at the price of £1.10. He was hoping to obtain plants he does not have already and he wrote me the following list:

Laelia dayana

Cattleya
sanderiana

“
walkeriana

“
cludendis ???

Odontoglossum polyxanthum

“
???

“
andersonianum

“
miniatum

“
nebulosum

Oncidium
marshallianum

“
ornitho ???

“
cucullatum Chesterton

“
“  macrochilus

“
macranthum var. hastiferum

“
alboviolaceum

Masdevallia trochilus

“
houtteana

“
radiosa

“
???

“
roezlii

Dendrobium brymeriana

“
primulinum.

As it is summer now, perhaps you could send him every months things that arrive then.

If Seidl is to collect Cattleya mossiae, then the best time would be May.

With kind regards from your friend,

B Roezl

Cattleya originalis is a large plant, the flowers as big aas gigas. A picture can be seen in linden’s  Illustrations; it is very rare.

It would be good if you could send things to Vetter right away. He may place a fresh order. I enclose a list of the dead ones. 
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